
August 18, 2014

Jim Harberg
Vp Manufacturing
Pacific Coast Feather Co
1964 4th Ave S
Seattle, WA  98134-1504

Facility Name: PACIFIC COAST 
FEATHER CO MARYSVILL
Location: 14524 40TH AVE NE
Marysville, WA 98271-8942
Permit No: WAR002152

RE:     Time to Reapply for the Industrial Stormwater General Permit (ISGP)

Dear Jim Harberg:

On April 30, 2014, Ecology mailed a letter reminding all Industrial Stormwater General 
Permit (ISGP) holders that it is time to reapply.  The deadline of July 5, 2014 has passed.  You 
are receiving this letter because you have either not reapplied, or you have not completed the 
reapplication process.  If you are the responsible official, you can complete the electronic 
application process in two different ways.  You may choose to obtain Ecology approval for an 
electronic signature account to electronically sign the application, which would also allow you 
to electronically sign the permit-required discharge monitoring reports (DMRs).  If you 
delegate authority to others to submit DMRs, you may prefer to sign and submit the 
certification form, which is available to print as you complete the electronic application.  
Ecology must have either the electronic signature form or the certification form on file – 
signed by the legally responsible official before it can consider the application complete and 
renew permit coverage.  If someone other than you is responsible for the reapplication 
process, please pass this information to that person.

State and Federal rules require permit holders to reapply for permit coverage at least 180 days 
prior to the expiration date of the current ISGP, which expires on January 1, 2015.

• Ecology has created a new online ISGP application that requires applicants to login to 
SecureAccess Washington (SAW) at https://secureaccess.wa.gov

• Instructions are enclosed for your convenience.
• Questions? Email WQWebPortal@ecy.wa.gov, or call (800) 633-6193/option 3, or 

(360) 407-7097 (Olympia Area).
• Please submit your online application immediately.
• In November 2014, Ecology will send you a letter confirming your renewed permit 

coverage along with a copy of the new ISGP.
• If you fail to reapply for the ISGP, your current permit will be cancelled on January 1, 

2015. Discharging stormwater associated with industrial activity without the proper 
permits may result in enforcement action, including monetary penalties.



Bill Moore, P.E., Manager
Program Development Services Section
Water Quality Program

Enclosure

Ecology is in the process of updating and reissuing the ISGP.  Permit holders and other 
interested parties had an opportunity to review and submit comments on the draft ISGP from 
May 7 through June 20, 2014.  Ecology will consider all public comments received before 
issuing the final ISGP in November 2014, with an effective date of January 1, 2015.
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Please visit the ISGP webpage for more information:  
http://www.ecy.wa.gov/programs/wq/stormwater/industrial/index.html.  

If you have ISGP questions, please contact Jeff Killelea at jeff.killelea@ecy.wa.gov, or 
(360) 407-6127.  Please direct computer questions to WQWebPortal@ecy.wa.gov, or 
(800) 633-6193/option 3, or (360) 407-7097 (Olympia Area).

Sincerely,


